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Recreation Department
Vincent Whitehead, Chairman

MINUTES-February 18, 2021
Recreation Meeting
Zoom 6:30pm


CALL TO ORDER: 6:35pm
Vincent Whitehead called the meeting to order. 

IN ATTENDANCE:
Vincent Whitehead, Councilmen James Murphy, Councilmen Jon Crowley, Chris Parmigiani, Dan Sutton, Kelly Snyder, Sue Curry, Chris Kurdes, Claire Kozic and Nathan Boms

Also In Attendance: Councilwomen Lori Hohenleitner, Richard Colangelo, and Regina Hawley-Keelen 

Chris Parmigiani made a motion to approve the minutes for January 28 2021, second by Councilmen Murphy. All agreed by voice.

PUNLIC COMMENT: There was none 

YOUTH COMMISION REPORT: 
Nathan Boms reported that the Sandy Hook Little League Registration is now open online. 

PROGRAMS/EVENTS: 
Mr. Whitehead asked the members to chair each recreation event. The following members signed up for:
1. Easter Egg Hunt- Claire Kozic, Sue Curry and Chris Kurdes
2. Spring Garage Sale- Chris Parmigiani 
3. Summer Recreation-Dan Sutton and Sue Curry
4. Soccer Program- Chris Kurdes
5. Kinder Gym- Mr. Whitehead will get more information to see if this program is still running. 
6. Halloween Parade- Councilmen James Murphy
7. Halloween Home Decorating Contest- Claire Kozic and Chris Kurdes 
8. Holiday Tree Lighting- Council James Murphy and Chris Parmigiani 
9. Holiday Home Decorating Contest- Sue Curry
10. Basketball Program- Councilmen James Murphy, Dan Sutton, Chris Kurdes




OLD BUSINESS:
There was none.
 
NEW BUSINESS:
Chris Parmigiani spoke about an outdoor basketball league. Mr. Parmigiani suggests borrowing the outdoor lights from the Harbor and asked Ms. Hohenleitner to ask the Harbor Commission to borrow them. Mr. Parmigiani will send his notes to Mrs. Snyder from the prior meeting when this league was discussed. Mr. Sutton also suggests doing the league similar to Middletown, where it was more of a pickup game. Practices were right before the games making it easier for families and less of a commitment with summer travel. 

Mr. Crowley discusses the summer drive-in movies. Mr. Crowley is looking into getting 3 quotes to purchase the equipment rather than renting it. Mr. Crowley feels the equipment would pay for itself compared to the rental costs. Mr. Crowley also suggests the possibility of changing the movie times and rating, as well as charging a small fee. Mrs. Kozic questions if there will still be interest this summer if there aren’t as many covid regulations. All members feel that may be a concern, but there was also a lot of interest. Mr. Parmigiani suggests purchasing the LED screen to be able to view movies earlier to gear towards a younger audience. Mr. Crowley points out the cost of the LED screen is significant. Mr. Kurdes offers to speak with Mr. Crowley because he currently owns a lot of audio/video equipment.

Mrs. Kozic expresses her hopes for recreation and suggested more theatre options, flag football, field hockey, tennis and volley to name a few. Mrs. Kozic would like recreation to work more closely with Henry Hudson and bring recreation sports to where they need to be. Mr. Parmigiani agrees and also would like to keep the mission of recreation, but offer more as well. Mr. Crowley suggests doing sports clinics. Mrs. Kozic feels that is what Sandy Hook Little League is about and doesn’t want to step on any toes. Mr. Crowley agrees, but also feels doing short clinics as an extra refresher before a season began is a great idea. Mr. Sutton agrees as well and doesn’t feel it takes away from Sandy Hook Little League. Mr. Kurdes points out the issue with weather being too cold before some seasons start. 

Mr. Parmigiani asks the members if they would be interested in bringing back the owner of I-NINE Sports. Mr. Parmigiani gave a brief description of what was discussed at the prior meeting. All members agree to bring back I-NINE Sports to give another presentation. 

Mr. Crowley has a friend who is a professional skater and would like to bring a skate boarding competition to the skate park. Mr. Parmigiani suggests doing skate boarding clinics. Mr. Kurdes suggests having professional skaters come in and also get local residents to participate. Mr. Crowley suggests having his friends join the next meeting to discuss the idea. All members agree. 

Mr. Whitehead states he is planning to have older athletes and coaches of all different sports get more involved with recreation. Mrs. Kozic suggests programs for special needs individuals. Mrs. Curry recommends getting new basketball nets for the harbor and East Avenue Park. Mr. Whitehead will reach out to the administrator.

Mr. Colangelo joins in to remind the members any coaches need the Rutgers Certification. Mr. Colangelo gives information on the Rutgers’s Certification process. Mr. Parmigiani suggests having a coaches meeting with upper level coaches to address conduct and expectations. 

CORRESPONDENCE:

[bookmark: _GoBack]There was none. 

ADJOURN: Meeting adjourned at 8:19pm.
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